## DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

CIVIL AERONAUTICS ADMINISTRATION
WASHINGTON

FEB 8 1950

Mr. Amon G. Carter c/o Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you personally and on behalf of my staff and the Airports Advisory Committee for the courtesies and hospitality afforded to them on their recent visit to Fort Worth. The enthusiasm and interest in aviation reflected in our stay at Fort Worth left a vivid impression upon the entire group.

Again let me express my regrets for not being in attendance when your certificate as an honorary member to the Airports Advisory Committee was presented to you. As you are aware, this Committee is an Advisory Committee made up of twelve outstanding managers and operators of civil airports. Their function is to provide adequate presentation of airport problems and advise the Civil Aeronautics Administration in evaluating needs which should be given priority as they relate to airport development and maintenance of our National system of airports. Therefore, I consider it a great honor for you to have accepted the appointment to serve as an honorary member on this Committee.

With kindest personal regards.

10/

Sincerely yours

Administrator of Civil Aeronautics

